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Dear Legionnaires =& k& :

Our Post teamed up with the New York City Old Guards in sponsoring 35 Fort Hamilton High School
students who are economically disadvantaged and enrolled in the Junior Reserve Officer Training Cadet
(JROTC) program to attend summer camp at the New York Military Academy. The JROTC Cadet
Leadership Challenge (JCLC) is a six-day summer camp anticipated to have 350 Army / Air Force / Marine
/Navy cadets from various JROTC patrticipants from the tri-state area. Cadets will fully engage in activities
such as rappelling, canoeing, obstacle courses, zip lines, orienteering, drill ceremonies and various team-
building events. The intent is to challenge cadets in an austere environment and develop their leadership,
communication, and social skills. The Kimlau Post is a strong supporter of one of the American Legion’s
pillars of making a positive impact in the development of our youth, future military recruiting, and future
veterans joining the American Legion.

Memorial Day is a day to pay tribute to the warriors who have given the ultimate sacrifice to secure the
safety and freedom of our nation. It is a special yet solemn day as it reminds veterans and civilians alike of
the immense price we pay for freedom. As Americans, we owe a debt of gratitude for those who have made
the ultimate sacrifice. Our Post participated in the Memorial Day Ceremony at the uptown Soldiers and
Sailors Monument in the morning. The annual Memorial Day observance included the laying of wreaths by
many veterans’ organizations and active duty, reserve and cadet military units also joined us. In the
afternoon, our Post held a Memorial Day Parade in Chinatown. Sincere thanks to the Legion, Auxiliary and
SAL members, elected Government officials and community leaders for participating in the parade. U.S.
Representative Dan Goldman, NYS Assembly Members Grace Lee and Lester Chang, NYC Council
Member Christopher Marte, Taipei Economic and Cultural Office Deputy Director General Rita Chen,
Chinese Consolidated Benevolent Association President Raymond Tsang and 5th Precinct Commander
Tao Chen gave speeches that recognized the enormous sacrifice and contributions of Chinese American
veterans to the country, yet they still continue to face the challenges of anti-Asian hate and that has to
change.

We started the new Legion Year with the Legion and SAL Legion Year 2023-2024 officers taking their oaths
on June 3rd, 2023. Please join us in congratulating them for a successful year. We would like to thank you
for your support and trust. The officers’ installation took place at the Post Chairman Peter Woo Auditorium.
The reception was at House of Joy Restaurant. We were happy to see increased participation from
community and post members who were in attendance at the banquet. The installation banquet had to be
held on two separate days due to the capacity limits of restaurants available in Chinatown. Our guests
included Taipei Economic and Cultural Office Ambassador James Lee, Chinese Consolidated Benevolent
Association President Raymond Tsang, New York City Councilman Christopher Marte, various community
leaders and four members of the Boston Chinatown Post 328. Thank you to all the VIPs and guests for
attending and special thanks to Installation Officer, Department Vice Commander Colleen McCarthy for
conducting the installation ceremony for our Kimlau Officers. Retiring Commander Hon. Judge Eng said he
will always cherish his time as commander of Lt. Kimlau Post and will continue to be an active member of
the Post. Newly installed Commander Thomas Ong said in his acceptance speech, it has been an incredible
two years under the leadership of Hon. Judge Eng. He led the Post back to normal activities and recruited
new members even under the most difficult circumstances of the COVID-19 pandemic. He took time off and
made himself available for all Post functions even with his busy legal career. Commander Ong said he
would continue to draw on the knowledge and learn from the Post leadership team. He pledged to uphold
the American Legion’s goals and principles and to carry on the fine traditions that were built before him.
SAL Commander David Eng in his speech thanked their respective members for their support and promised
to be avid supporters for all Legion Programs. Congratulations to all the new officers and we wish them all a
successful year!

Congratulations to Kimlau Post’'s newest Legion College graduates; Wayne Hom, Henry Wong, Hon Pun
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Chan and Tony Lee. They have successfully completed their studies at SUNY Morrisville in June. The
American Legion College is a weekend long immersion into the Legion’s program and structure and issues
facing veterans. Its goal is to foster leadership skills, teamwork and problem solving of issues they may face
in their home post. The curriculum covers an array of topics, such as leadership and communication;
Americanism, children and youth; legislation; constitution and bylaws: duties of local officers; media
relations; membership and more. From the inaugural class in 2004, our post has had a total of 40 members
graduate from the Legion College, which by far leads the New York Department with the most graduates for
any single post. We strongly encourage members who are interested in enhancing their knowledge about
the Legion to consider signing up for next year’s Legion College.
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2023 Scholarship —“ &~ = fF488 4

Applications for the 2023 Post Scholarship and the Robert S. Wong Chinese Study Scholarship are being
accepted through August 31, 2023. For details concerning qualifications and requirements, please refer to
previous newsletters or contact Post Headquarters. Application Forms can be obtained at Post

Page 2



Headquarters during office hours (2 pm to 4 pm daily) or downloaded directly from our website
at www.ltkimlau.com. Anyone who wishes to apply should contact our Post for more information.
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Legion Year 2023 - 2024 Officers A4FE RS

Position F&{\7 Name(s) k&

Commander =i Thomas Ong 5134

Vice Commander gl £ Kenneth Wong ##+, Sean Tse #f#&, De Zhi Yu & {E&

Adjutant #+Z5 Gabe B. Mui f§417T

Ass’t Adjutant gfjFEFER Howard Chin [ fta%s

Chinese Secretary H1 7 EE0 David Lam fRz=ZEE

Treasurer 1 Wan Y. Tam &/

Judge Advocate i Randall Eng it R

Historian & Mimi Wang ik

Sgt. at Arms $lJ%2 Antonio Chuy Z&#89R, Jonathan Klingenberg

Auditor £ 8§ Don Yee #iBf&, Wilem Wong & {718

Post Chaplain 2% /T Philip Eng {fi%5k

Executive Committee #f TR & Jia M. Wu {1f5ZHH, Jimmy Quan B#:E 32, Bo Chen [ i, Arvin Chin
fif#kE, Albert Eng {H&7T, Johnny Kung 8&j#52, Hon Pun Chan [
B, Joe Law ZEHHZE, Yeuk Chung Moy #j#12, David Yee FEE &,
Ping Wing Chu 4 JH%&

First CAVMBC Membership Meeting for LY2023-2024
Sunday June 25, 2023, 1pm at Post Auditorium
For members joined on January 17, 2004 and prior / members has been approved for CAVMBC
membership only
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First Post General Membership Meeting for LY2023-2024

Sunday June 25, 2023, 3pm at Post Auditorium
For all members, please come and see what’s going on, we need your involvement
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We hope the above information will be of interest to you and we hope to hear from you soon. Let us know
what we can do for you. Until we meet again, stay well!
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Thomas Ong B, Kenneth Wong &1, Sean Tse #f& %, De Zhi Yu R{EE&
Gabe B. Mui ¥§/417, Howard Chin [§/fa%%, David Lam #R3Z#E, Wan Y. Tam ZE
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Important Dates to Remember (June 2023 — October 2023)
A _FE_=FSRAETHEEREHHER

Sunday June 25, 2023
CAVMBC Membership Meeting
1 pm at Post Auditorium

(For members joined on January 17, 2004
and prior / members has been approved for
CAVMBC membership only)
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Sunday, June 25, 2023
Post General Meeting
3 pm at Post Auditorium
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July 19-22, 2023
Westchester, NY
New York Department Convention
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August 25-31, 2023
Charlotte, NC
National Convention
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Monday, September 11, 2023
Department Commander Visitation 9 am
Candlelight Vigil Memorial Service

5 pm at Kimlau Square

(Pending membership approval)
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Sunday, September 17, 2023
Post Executive Committee Meeting
2 pm at Post Auditorium
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Monday, September 18, 2023

Post cruise trip to Bermuda

Meet at designated locations (to be announced) or
Red Hook Cruise Terminal
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Sunday, October 3, 2023
Post General Meeting
2 pm at Post Auditorium

+AZH > 2#H
TR IHEA
A% =E ISR KRGk




	23-24 Newsletter No. 1
	23-24 Newsletter No. 1 - Picture
	23-24 Newsletter No. 1 - Calendar

